The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:00 pm, on Monday, November 20, 2017 at the Philipstown Town Hall meeting room, with Mayor O’Neill and Trustee Potts and Trustees Robertson present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #6, in the amount of $22,305.40 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the October meeting were approved as presented, upon motion from Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts enacted all in favor.
Correspondence
· NYS DOT CHIPS 

· Letter from Congressman Maloney

· NYS Department of Finance re: Vacant and Abandoned Properties

· NYS DOT Highway Safety Improvement Program project funds

Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:
· At the next meeting on December 18th, the Putnam County DA and a representative from the Putnam County Sheriff have been invited to speak regarding safety issues in the Village.

· We had a wind storm and upon inspection there were limbs down on Bank Street by Peekskill Road.  There were also two limbs down on Healy Road.  One is leaning over the phone cable.  Marc Manzoeillo, who takes care of our highway needs, worked in conjunction with the Sheriff’s dept. to clean that up. 
· In addition there was a downed Verizon line on Moffat Road.  The Village Clerk contacted Verizon via Tweeter and they came and repaired it.  

· He inspected the Village streets and we are rock solid in the aftermath of the storm.  

Trustee Robertson reported that:
· He has been in touch with OSI and the NY/NJ Trail Association and is looking forward to engaging with them regarding the Nelsonville trails.  There has been an increase in traffic due to hikers on the weekend, and when Breakneck closes it will get worse.  Hopefully they can come up with recommendations for a plan to help alleviate the situation.  
· Speeding on Main Street has also been a problem.  He and the Mayor went to Carmel and met with County Executive and Highway Superintend.  They hope to coordinate with the Village of Cold Spring and the Town of Philipstown to have a traffic study done.  
Trustee Potts had nothing to report
Old Business
Fire Protection Agreement

Trustee Potts stated that the Village Board sent a FOIL request to the Village of Cold Spring for LOSAP figures.  They were received and the Nelsonville Board is reviewing.  They still would like to sit down with Cold Spring and negotiate, but as of this date, they have not heard from Cold Spring. 
New Business
Tiamura Subdivision Bond

WHEREAS, Ethan Timm, Erin Muir, Michael Rauch and Ashley Rauch (Applicants) applied to the Planning Board for an 3 lot sub-division known as Tiramura Subdivision, Tax Map 38.17-1-1; and

WHEREAS, the Nelsonville Planning Board approved the sub-division in May 2017, with a stipulation that the common driveway be satisfactorily completed and shall be bonded per Village Law; and, 

WHEREAS, the Applicants posted a cash bond in the amount of $50,000, as recommended by Ron Gainer, Village Planner; and 

WHEREAS, the Applicants have completed the work and has requested a return of the bond; and 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it that the Village Board shall return $50,000 as recommended by Village Planner, Ron Gainer, and approved by the Nelsonville Planning Board.

Mayor O’Neill
Yes

Trustee Robertson
Yes

Trustee Potts
Yes


Notice of Annual Village Election

Upon motion of Trustee Potts seconded by Trustee Robertson, the following resolution was enacted all in favor


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT THE ANNUAL ELECTION OF AND FOR THE VILLAGE OF NELSONVILLE, PUTNAM COUNTY, NEW YORK, WILL BE HELD IN SAID VILLAGE AT THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 258 MAIN STREET, PEARL STREET ENTRANCE, ON TUESDAY, MARCH 20, 2018, WITH THE POLLS OPEN BETWEEN THE HOURS OF NOON AND 9PM, AND THAT AT SUCH ELECTION THE FOLLOWING OFFICERS IS TO BE ELECTED FOR THE TERM SET OPPOSITE HERETO RESPECTIVELY:

TRUSTEE        

TWO-YEAR TERM

TRUSTEE


TWO-YEAR TERM

TRUSTEE


ONE-YEAR TERM

Winter Parking Ordinance

Winter parking and snow removal regulations in the Village of Nelsonville:

The ban on overnight parking on any public street in the Village, between the hours of midnight and 6am, will be enacted when snow or ice is predicted, or when additional time is needed to clear the streets. Residents must call 265-2500 after 5pm, each evening to learn the decision for that night. 

A limited amount of overnight parking is permitted in the area so designated, on North Pearl Street.  All vehicles parked in this area must be removed by 9am, in order that the lot can be cleared.

The regulation is in effect from December 1 through March 31.

The Nelsonville Village Board reminds residents that it is a violation of section 1219 of the New York State Vehicle and Traffic law to throw snow into the roadway.   Residents must comply with this law if the streets are to be properly cleared.

Finally, property owners and/or occupants are required to keep their sidewalks clear of snow and ice. 

Jason Angell - Philipstown Community Congress

Jocelyn Apicello represented Jason Angell at the meeting.  She gave the results of the Philipstown Community Congress vote what Philipstown services residents feel are most important from their survey. There were 790 ballots cast, and 765 were accepted in the final analysis.  52 of those came from the Village of Nelsonville.  Out of the 40 proposals, the top ten were:  #1 – Biking and Hiking Paths; #2 – Clean Water; #3 – Teen Center; #4 – School Consolidation; #5 – Climate Smart Community; #6 – Sales Tax Distribution; #7 -  Rec Center Improvements; #8 – Essential Care at Butterfield; #9 – Drug Czar; #10 – Comprehensive Plan.  The #1 by Nelsonville residents was Biking and Hiking Path, #2 was Climate Smart and #3 was Essential Care at Butterfield.   What they would like to do now is to help get these proposals off the ground.  On December 3 from 2-4 at the Haldane Cafeteria, they are holding an open to the community forum and inviting all the people who put forth the 40 proposals to be in the cafeteria.  They will hold a job fair like forum where members of the community can network with each other to get involved.  
The Mayor stated that they will be meeting with NJ/NY Trail Association and OSI, and one of the topics will be the trails.  

Part-time Administrative Assistant

The Village of Nelsonville is seeking to fill an opening for a part-time Assistant to the Village Clerk-Treasurer.  Duties will also include assisting the Court Clerk, Registrar of Vital Statistics and secretary to the Building Inspector, Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals.
 
The position requires proficiency in MS Word and Excel, excellent communication, organizational and writing skills, strong interpersonal skills, and a strong financial background.  The ability to work independently and manage multiple tasks concurrently is essential.  
 
The position currently pays $15/hour.
 
Please send a cover letter and resume to: Pauline Minners, Village Clerk, Village of Nelsonville, 258 Main Street, Nelsonville, New York, 10516 – or Nelsonville@optonline.net
Secor Street

Trustee Potts read from a prepared speech.
-During the process of ZBA review of the Rockledge application, Homeland Towers was asked if they had looked for an alternate site.  They replied they had looked into the Town Garage but had not received a reply from Philipstown.  Hearing this, Nelsonville decided to look for alternate sites within our boundaries and showed several to Homeland Towers.  Of the sites visited, Homeland Towers was very interested in the Secor site.  They asked permission to investigate the site and Nelsonville Board gave them permission to do so. During the same period, Homeland Towers received permission to investigate the Town garage site and stated that it would require a gift of land from the State of NY (not likely) as well as a 200 ft. tower painted red/white with flashing lights to comply with FAA regulations.  Homeland Towers reported the Secor site worked “quite well, actually” and that they were definitely interested.  Homeland Towers sent a lease for the review of the Nelsonville board as well as revenue projections.  Homeland Towers indicated that signing a lease with Nelsonville for the Secor site would end the Rockledge site proposal. The Nelsonville was clear and transparent with Homeland in stating that entering into any agreement regarding the Secor site was contingent on support from the residents of Nelsonville.  The Secor site was then publicly announced as an alternative to the Rockledge site.  A public meeting was held in the Haldane auditorium on November 8, 2017 to hear from Nelsonville residents.  

We, the Nelsonville Board, have acted in what we perceived to be in the best interests of Nelsonville.  We were in agreement, from the beginning, that the Secor site would not proceed without support from the Nelsonville community.  To that end, contrary to rumors, we did not sign a lease with Homeland Towers and opened the issue to Nelsonville resident input.  The input we received came from all manner of individuals both within and without the borders of our village.  Social activism is an inherent part of our society and can be quite an effective tool.  Where there had been a small amount of interest in the Rockledge site, the probability of the Secor site seemed to be a catalyst for involvement.  We received numerous emails and letters regarding the Secor site; I particularly enjoyed the letters from the children, who I can only assume are elementary students given the spelling.  It is a good way to teach our children the value of activism.  The majority of the correspondence was civil and to the point.  This was often not the case with social media.  Facebook has been an integral part of the “discussions” among interested parties and often, civility seemed to be missing from the conversations.  Facebook is an interesting platform in that individuals seem to feel more empowered and less constrained about their words when they are not actually looking at a living person or composing a well thought out letter.  This is the essence of cyberbullying.  We should not forget that people are involved and we should attempt to use words in the same manner as we would if communicating in person.  The entire Nelsonville Board and their families have felt the effects of posted and publicly voiced commentary as we struggled to find the best solution to the issues at hand.  Mayor O’Neill, in particular, has been struggling relentlessly with these issues yet has been the subject of erroneous and/or vitriolic statements that have unjustly impugned his character and motives.  Let us not forget that we are neighbors.

Following our original plan that the Secor site was contingent on Nelsonville resident support and, given the input we have received from Nelsonville residents regarding the visual and property value effects of placing a cell tower at the Secor site, the Nelsonville Board has withdrawn the Secor site as an alternative to the Rockledge site.  Homeland Towers has been informed of this decision.  The Nelsonville Board thanks all involved for their interest and activism and suggests that the momentum created be directed elsewhere.

Open to the Floor

There were no questions from the floor.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:33 pm, upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
